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THOMAS Commendable
LEACH Dependable
COLOUR Affordable

Quality, service AND at a good price?
It is possible, with TLC.

Were one of Oxfordshire's oldest printers:

family-run since 1901.

What that means for you is that we own our

factory and we own all of our kit, and that means we
can offer your business all the benefits of all our
experience and expertise at an extra-ordinarily
good price.

Try some TLC, with Thomas Leach Colour.




UPCOMING VILLAGE EVENTS
JuLry

EVERY BRIDGE BAR COFFEE MORNING
THURSDAY Burditeh Hall

SAT 13TH NATURE KIDS
Jubilasa Maeadows 10.00 - 11.30

THUR 18TH KENIT & NATTER
Bridge Bar - Burditeh Hall

THUR 18TH TRIO LUNCH
Burditch Hall 12.00

FRI 19TH WOOTTON KIDS & YOUTH CLUB
Burditch Hall

FRI 26TH WOOTTON KIDS & YOUTH CLUB
Burditch Hall

SAT 2TTH ‘A COMEDY OF ERRORS’ - OUTDOOR THEATRE
Memorial playing fields

EURO24 - WHEN ENGLAND MAKE IT THROUGH THE GROUP STAGES THEN
THEIR MATCHES WILL BE SCREENED IN THE VILLAGE HALL - KEEP AN EYE
ON THE VILLAGE WHATSAPP GROUP FOR MORE DETAILS.

FOR MORE IMFO VI5IT WW. WOOTTONEYWOODSTOCK.CO.UK

This month’s cover..

A reminder, from David Kerry, of what a
wonderful resource we have in Jubilee Meadows.
This shot of a Roe deer was taken from the seat by
the copse at the top of Round Top.

Please keep the photos coming in - everyone;
Remember... Outreach depends on YOUR contributions.

Deadline for the August 2024 edition - 15th July:
email to outreachwgk@gmail.com W




THE PARISH OF WOOTTON,
GLYMPTON AND KIDDINGTON
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SUNDAY 7th 10.15am St Mary’s, Wootton Sunday Light
SUNDAY 14th  10.15am 5t Mary’s, Glympton Parish Communion
SUNDAY 21st  10.15am 5t Mary’s, Wootton Parish Communion
SUNDAY 28th  10.15am St Nicholas, Kiddington Parish Communion

EWS FROM WOOTTON

PARISH COUNCIL
The council met on 19 June to deal
with a varied agenda. Two big
planning issues were discussed.
One was the latest Botley West
consultation which arrived only a
few days before the meeting and
certainly without enough time for
us to study it properly. At first sight
it does not look encouraging so we
have arranged a special meeting for
24 July to agree our response. This
means that the meeting originally
planned for 1 July has been
cancelled.
The other big planning concern is
the application for the
development at Woodleys. This is
a complex development involving
lots of changes including from
residential to commercial, but with
a lot of additional residential

capacity. The commercial use
seems to cover virtually any
activity, including events. We fear it
could turn into something along
the lines of Soho Farmhouse or
even Estelle Manor so the planning
committee is looking at the plans
very carefully. Our local district
councillors have been asked to help
liaise with the WODC planners.
David Knight and Fiona Mackinlay
reported on the recent meeting of
the Oxford Airport Consultative
Committee. We plan to be able to
respond more effectively to the
Airport's current consultation, in
order to tackle the growing
problem of noise pollution from air
traffic movements. We will be
developing a new procedure for
local people to be able to log
complaints about low flying or
excessive noise.

Finally, please be warned that




there will be a major international
conference in Blenheim on 17-18
July. Security arrangements are
likely to be intrusive and we have
already been warned there will be
no stopping or parking allowed on
the A44 between the Bladon
roundabout and the junction just
north of Judd's garage. In
addition, ordinary local traffic
may well be disrupted by the
security arrangements.

John Harwood

EW OUTREACH

DISTRIBUTOR REQUIRED
An Outreach distribution round of
10 copies has become vacant in
the centre of Wootton village and
Castle Road east. The copies are
posted through your door by me
towards the end of each month. |
won't be knocking, no need to
peek around the edge of the
door!! You then distribute them
at your earliest convenience.
If you would be interested in
taking on this small round, please
let me know at

heather.allson@gmail.com
The small team at Qutreach
would like to take this
opportunity to thank Stella
Dunman for her many, many
years of dedicated delivering each
month.
Thank you Stella!
Heather Allson

I HE KILLI
QuUIZ q.. ¥

We were delighted that Hannah
from the Killi offered to set the
questions for this months quiz.
We had five teams of locals, and
even roped in two couples who
were staying in the Killi overnight!
As ever, the gaps in our
knowledge were exposed in a
variety of subjects- from weights
and measures (who knew that 12
were heavier than 8000 paper
clips!), animals (an elephant’s
trunk has 60,000 muscles!!!}) and
a picture rounds of wild flowers
(from nettles to fritillaries).
Congratulations to The
Desperados , who won by two
clear points from three teams in
joint second: Team Alb, The
Oaties and Pickled Brians. Pickled
Brians were closest on the tie
breaker: how many islands make
up Venice? 48 apparently!
We hope to have a July quiz on
the usual second Sunday - but
14th July is the final of the
football Euros! So I'm not sure if
and when July quiz will be - just
need to confirm with our special
guest quizzetters. Please check
emails and village WhatsApp for
updates. If you would like to be
added to the quiz email, please
let me know at
pclp@btinternet.com
or 07940707312
Phil Parker



THE date for our next trio lunch is
Thursday JULY 18th
All welcome to come and enjoy a
homemade main course : dessert :
wine/juice: coffee plus raffle draw
all for a minimum charge.
Please contact Nicholas Tomlinson
if you would like to come on
01993813484.

ENBR TP

OOTTON WEED PARTY
ON NATIONAL RIO
VOLUNTEERING DAY (JUNE 8TH) LUNCH CLUB

Left to right: Courtney Ainsworth, Sylvia Lodge
Jane Yates, Jeffrey Coorsh and
Ruth Marshall e
....and hard at work

Glympton Village Shop

01993 811486

Gifts Post Office Services & Products available
Banking

Free Cash Withdrawals

Cash Deposits (for most Banks)

Jewellery
Lovely Scarves

Candles and Diffusers Cheque Dengaits
Freshly Ground Coffee Postal Servicas

Sandwiches & Baguettes POST
OFFICE

Shop Opening hours
Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri 9am - 5pm Post Office Opening hours

Wed 9am - 1pm Mon-Fri 9am-12noon




TONESFIELD

GARDENING CLUB
As we go to press, gardens in
Stonesfield are being readied to be
on display at our Open Gardens
event. We're hoping that the
weather gods are on our side, so
we can look our best, as this is an
important fund raiser for us,
allowing village donations later in
the year.
This month our meeting is on 8 July
and sees the welcome return of
Chris Day from Buckingham
Gardens. Chris is an experienced
speaker and is passionate about
indoor plants, so will be telling us
how we can ‘tame the indoor
jungle’. A timely talk as many of us
fill our rooms with houseplants.
The committee, when not
organising Open Gardens, has been
looking ahead to 2025. We have an
interesting line up of speakers, with
a mixture of old favourites making
a return appearance as well as
some new faces. Full details will be
published later this year.
The very welcome reopening of the

White Horse means that you can
check up on the work that club
members have been doing in the
garden there. It has been opened
out to include the previously
fenced off back section, so there is
now plenty of space for everyone.
We hope you enjoy it!
By the way, the exotic tree in the
middle of the back section is a
Tetrapanax Papyrifer — the Chinese
Rice Paper plant. | say this because
so many people have asked!!

Diane Bates

Secretary

www.stonesfieldgardening.info
diane@bateshome.co.uk

PhySiotherapy wiinic

| .

A helping nan-dates S [ \ORTON

to get you back to haalth PHYSID
Tucked away between the Old Mill Coffee House

and the Methadist Church on West Street, we offer a
full treatment programme to get you back to health.

LHIPPING

Manipulation Low back pain
Acupunciure Sports-related injuries
Massage Neck pain

Ultrasound Muscle injury

Manual Tharapy Joint pain

Filates exercise Past-op re-hab

Visit our website for more info about our
Physiotherapy treatments and for our
timetable of Pilates axercise classes.

Chipping Norton Physio
Lectern Hall, West Street
[CHIFFINEG Chipping Morton OX75LH

NORTON T 01608 645 GOB

PH '1|I'5 I U E physioi@chippingnorton physio.com
wiwwi chipplingnortonphysio.com/!




THE “OUTREACH"” CROISSANT CROSSWORD — No. 228

Across

1) Burial vault (4)

3) Bent with age (5)

8) Italian opera composer (7)
9) Rearmost part of ship (5)

10) Large felines (5)
11) Winnie the Pooh creator (1,1,5
12} Drew attention to {11)
16) Pasta dish (7)

18) Engine (5)

20) ..... Garbo, actress (5)
21) Graceful (7}

22) Fashionably nostalgic (5)

23) Enthusiasm (4)

Down
1) Tip (6)

2) Overly assertive or masculine in

behaviour (5)
3) Stick broom (5)
4) Motorcycle stunt (7)
5) John ....., metaphysical poet (5)

6) Poor taste, tacky (6)

7) Run down (11)

13) Look at closely (7)
14} Hand tool (6)

15} Savage (6)

16} Pale beer (5)

17} Bird excrement (5)
19} Make fun of (5)

From another bumper entry, last month’s winner was Mary Tayleor -
Congratulations! Enjoy our croissants, Mary.

Commiserations to those not lucky this time.... don't give up!

Completed puzzles should be handed in at Wootton or Glympton Stores, with your name
and phone number, before the 15th of the month. The first correct answer drawn after the
15th of the next month will win four croissants.

QOutreach is grateful to WOOTTON STORES for their continued generous support.
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/hope you have Saturday 7th
ber marked on your ca !

SHOW PROGRAMMES will be arriving on your
doormats very soon. That meansit's time to
start getting creative! Perhaps this is the year
you enter that category youve always been
meaning to? The more entries the better.

We also need your donations for the BOTTLE
STALL. We can never have too many. Would
you kindly start putting a few aside for us?
Maybe grab o couple of extra bottles the next
tinme you visit the supermarket? Bottles of
shampoo are just as welcome as bottles of

‘) Chompagne.

There will be d village bottle callection in the
week before the show.

WOOTTON FLOWER SHOW
" 7th SEPTEMBER 2024

LOWER SHOW

UPDATE
If your Flower Show schedule has
not yet dropped on your door mat,
it will arrive any day now. | hope
the categories we've come up with
this year inspire you to GET
CREATIVE. Every year we rely on
you all to get involved and help
turn the marquee into such a
joyous place. You don’t need any
special talent to enter - just have a
go and join in the fun! The more
entries the better - and please do
encourage any local children you
know to enter as many categories
as possible. It's a Wootton
tradition we dearly want to live-on
with the next generations.
We'd love it if you would consider
baking a CAKE FOR OUR TEA STALL

this year. You'd be amazed at the
volume of cake we sell every year,
and it's a lot for our volunteers to
do. It would be a huge help if you
could donate a cake. Just bring it
along on the morning of the show.
All donations gratefully received.
Speaking of VOLUNTEERS - a lot of
you already pitch-in with the show,
but we always need more help.
Would you offer to help man a stall
for a couple of hours, help set-up,
pack away? It wouldn't have to be
a big commitment, we just really
appreciate any help we can get.
And please do start collecting
donations for the BOTTLE STALL.
It's always hugely popular and
guaranteed to sell out. We can
never have too many bottles, and
we'd love it if you would start
putting a few aside for us. Maybe
you could pop a couple of extra
bottles into your trolley the next
time you go to the supermarket?
They don't have to be alcoholic.
They don't even have to be
drinkable. Bottles of shampoo are
just as welcome as bottles of
champagne.
Drop them round to 4 Manor Court
any time - just leave them outside if
nobody’s home. There will also be a
bottle collection round on the
Wednesday (4th) before the show.
DON'T FORGET THE BIG DAY -
SATURDAY 7th SEPFTEMBER
Martin Eastaugh,
chair Wootton Flower Show
woottonflowershow@gmail.com



SIMPLY BEAUTIFUL DECORATION

All forms of interior and exterior painting
and decorating, specialising in murals.

OF
WO RK
UNDERTAKEN

Free Quotations
and Advice

T: 01295 811026
E: pete@noahsarkpainting.co.uk
W: noahsarkpainting.co.uk

Pebsham Corttage, Aynho Road, Adderbury
Oxfordshire, OXI7 3INL

Jerrams Brothers Funeral Directors
33 High Street,
Woodstock, 0X20 ITE
(01993 811491)

* Private Chapel of Rest
* 24 hour personal family service
* Pre-Paid funeral plans

As the third generation of a funeral directing family, Nicholas and Benjamin Tonks
believe that, at a time of bereavement, compassion and the family’s wishes are para-
mount. In partnership with the Church and the community we endeavour to give the
bereaved as much care and support as possible.
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HEESE TO X

PLEASE YOU =
All you countless Archers fans out
there may recall an episode a
couple of weeks back in which two
of the characters enjoyed a cheese
board of local cheeses. Now, clearly
we don’t live in Ambridge (although
sometimes | feel like | do), and so
we don't have any of Helen Archer’s
excellent ‘Borsetshire Blue' to
sample. But there are plenty of
other cheeses to try out from our
very own Wootton Stores, which —
just like the Village Shop in
Ambridge —is a community-run
enterprise, staffed by volunteers.
Try a Barber's 1833 or a Sussex
Charmer if you like something
strong and sharp. Prefer a more
mellow offering? Try some Edam,
Jarlsberg or a Spanish Manchego.
Like a bit of blue? Oxford Blue or a
Blue Stilton will hit the spot. For
those that like their cheese to run
off the plate, try a Camembert — we
have a couple from France, or
Chaucer’s from ... you guessed it! ...
Canterbury. Also Feta, Mozzarella,
Grana Padano, Red Leicester,
Cheshire ... basically lots of excellent
cheese. We also sell Boursin. And
don’t forget your crackers!

Melanie Waldron

Most carpets
try within the
hour

Unheatahle
results,
removes
almost all
Spots & stains

Call
GRIMEBUSTERS

01993 868924 01865726983
WWw.grimebusters.co.uk

Kelrna, [Peoss

Inner Peace Reiki Treatment

In the comfort of your own hame.
Level 2 Reiki practitioner.

Treatment and public liability

insurance.

Reiki complementary healing

can be beneficial in many ways.

Please contact me for a consultation
(1993 891131 / 07824357690
katrinamoss1979@icloud.com

Gift vouchers available



OOTTON’S
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN,
UPDATE JUNE 2024

We wanted to keep you informed
about the progress of your
Neighbourhood Plan and what the
next steps will be.

WoOoTTON EVOLUTION EXHIBITION
FEEDBACK

Firstly, a huge thank you for your
amazing support with Wootton’s
Evolution Exhibition held in St
Mary's Church, Wootton from 9th
March — 7th April 2024, We would
like to thank Ann Leggett and St
Marys’ Church for being so actively
helpful, generously allowing us to
host the event for free and
suggesting that due to the high
level of interest, we extend the
exhibition’s time frame by an extra
week! We are also very grateful to
Mike Hallam and Nicholas
Tomlinson for allowing us to access
the carefully curated “Wootton
History Collection” files. A big thank
you also goes to Zoe Wheeler for
promoting us on the Wootton-by-
Woodstock website and to Tim
Watson who gave up his time and

11

expertise to film the entire
exhibition and store it on
app.Mural.co. A special thank you
goes to the people who helped
design posters, find and print maps,
provide display & sandwich boards,
lent & donated precious, parish
heirlooms, painted our post box,
lent bunting, donated wine, visited
the Oxford History Centre and gave
their own free time to help out
and/or also host the wine and
nibbles exhibition evening! Thank
you everybody for your help and
support!

119 people signed the Exhibition

Visitors’ books. We received nearly
70 completed Post Cards that
asked, “What do you wish for
Wootton’s Neighbourhood in the
future?” and also received
numerous emails and detailed
written submissions from many of
you. You will not be surprised to
learn that you really love and care
about your Neighbourhood!
Recalling the Exhibition Sections of
“Our History,” “Landscape and
Green Spaces,”
“Infrastructure/Transport,” “Built



Environment” (Community and
Residential) it was “Infrastructure/
Transport” that generated the most
comments with “Built
Environment” generating the
second largest number of
responses. However, there was
important feedback given for the
other sections and these will be
considered within our next steps.
Thank you everyone who provided
feedback, your voice matters and
helps towards the development our
Neighbourhood Plan, often listed as
NP.

May 14TH NEIGHBOURHOOD
STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING

Your Neighbourhood Steering
Committee has 12 members - some
of whom are 'core' and others who
join for short periods depending on
their interest and skills. They are all
part of our community and the
group has been created to
represent the diverse, vibrant
neighbourhood of Wootton Parish
with people from different
locations, age profiles and socio-
economic groups.

Clare Richards kindly attended this
meeting to provide advice to assist
us with considering how we all
keep engaged in the process of
producing our Neighbourhood plan
and what our next steps might be.
Clare grew up in Wootton and
generously donated the beautiful
new Church doors. Her background
as a film maker & architect assisted

12

her in founding a very successful
charity called “Footwork” which
supports locally led projects that
improve communities. One of their
core values is that locals should
drive their project from the grass
roots rather than having something
thrust upon them. Thank you,
Clare, for your time and expertise
and for your exciting assistance
with our NP Survey to come! Watch
this space everybody!

So, in short, we will really need
your continued interest,
participation and support for
Wootton to benefit from our future
Neighbourhood Plan.

WooTToN NP SURVEY

You are probably wondering what
happens next? Our NP must comply
with a statutory procedure to
ensure we consult and engage with
many groups connected to
Wootton Parish. In addition to
consulting local residents we are
now in the process of meeting with
stakeholders connected to our
parish such as local businesses,
transport organisations and other
bodies including community groups
such as: The Village Hall, Burditch
Bar, Sports clubs, Wootton
Conservation Trust and so on.

From all of this feedback, the NP
Steering Committee will draft a
more detailed and focussed
Wootton Neighbourhood Plan
Survey for you all to have your say
about your wishes for Wootton's



NP in the future and you will be
able to complete it either on paper,
online or verbally.

WHY SHOULD WE HAVE A WOOTTON
NP SURVEY?

From this more detailed NP survey,
we expect the findings will enable
the NP Steering Committee to
scope out Wootton's future
Neighbourhood Plan with real goals
and policies. You will have the
chance to have your final say on
that with a Wootton referendum!
Don't panic, don’t think Brexit!
Many parish councils held NP
Referendums and survived the
process, leaving their communities
intact and in possession of a
statutory NP.

SAVE THE DATE: Wootton Flower
Show, Saturday 7th September
2024 from 2pm.

We shall will be launching the
Wootton Neighbourhood Plan
Survey at our own stand with your
neighbours who are members of
the NP Steering Committee. They
should be able to help you with any
queries and will have copies of the
Wootton NP Survey. There are over
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600 people in our Parish, so we
want everyone to have their
chance to have their say and wish
for a 100% response rate, a very
optimistic goal! But we know that
we are an exceptional
Neighbourhood, as you said in your
feedback so far, we have great
“Community Spirit” and that you
“love how many villagers give so
generously of their time and effort
to make Wootton special.” So, we
know you care passionately about
Wootton, and fingers crossed all of
us will complete our Wootton NP
survey! We might also deploy a few
“carrots” to get as many of you as
possible to complete your WNP
Survey too! Watch that space!
KEEPING YOU INFORMED ABOUT
WooTToN’'s NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN
Qur minutes and WNP documents
are listed on our Wootton Parish
Council website https://
www.woottonparishcouncil.com
and the core ones will also be listed
on
www.woottonbywoodstock.co.uk
Watch out for updates on
Wootton’s Whats App and in
QOutreach too!
If you have any queries and
comments, please talk to your
neighbours and members of our NP
Steering Committee. You can
contact us by emailing any member
of your Wootton Parish Council.
Fiona Mackinlay



Wine (ineluding fine wines)

Beer (including Little Ox) and spirity
Bean-fo-cup coffee; fea; hot choeolate
Bartleft's meat; fruit ond vegetables
Sovoury and sweet freshly-baked goods
Wyehwood deli goods ineluding

sliced meot and cheese

Yoghurt, wilk and other local doiry goods  $H

Speciality giffs including scented
condles ond diffusers

Office, craft ond stationery supphes
greefing cords

Heusehold essentials

We are always in need of volunteers.
Plense contuct the monager (see below)
of justdrop in!  Troining provided.

Our bedutiful courtyard gdrden with seating is now
open! Why not drop by {?

'l\;‘- .

or d freshly brewed coffee

and a croissant?

OPEN EVERY DAY!
Mon-Tri: 8.00-130 & 300-7.00 * Saf: 5.00-1200 *  Suw: 9.00-11.00

manager@woottonstores.org.uk - 01993 811474

ILLAGE
ALL
TALKS

Susie Dent, from Dictionary Corner
on Channel Four's Countdown, was
our final speaker of the summer in
a packed hall on June 14th (the
135th Talk). Susie was delayed in
the queue behind a serious car
accident and hadn't been able to go
home to get her notes - but she
spoke with wonderful fluency and
insight into the fascinating use of
English - for instance, the history of

WOOTTON
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why letters, such as the "b" in
doubt don't feature in their
pronunciation, as well as the "h" in
ghost - which was put there by an
anonymous person centuries ago
and remains with us to this day.
She also shared curious stories like
the phrase "stealing somebody's
thunder" with its origins in the
world of theatre and "licking things
into shape" - originally when a
mother-bear licks a cub into a life-
form after birth. Susie also revealed
the ancient English "law" that
means we will never play "pong
ping" or wear "flop flips", and



pondered the disappearance of
such words as kempt and ruly (and
she pointed out, you really can be
"eruntled").

She also delved into "American
English" and offered the
background to words in the US like
color and favorite not having a "u".
In fact, these were the spellings in
England centuries ago but Dr
Johnson added a "u" to words,
often with a French root, for his
dictionary and these have
remained.

Susie suggested that English is one
of the world's great languages and
is constantly changing, with
different generations adding words
or creating their own vocabulary or
symbols, like emojis - of which she
is a fan. Through it all, she said
English is in terrific shape - and its
variety and history is something to
be treasured.

The following day, it was
announced Susie had been
awarded an MBE in the King's
Birthday Honours List for services
to Language and Literature - but
she had been sworn to secrecy and
so was unable to share the news
with us on the night.

In May, the Olympic sprinter Peter
Radford gave a captivating
description of how, as a teenager,
he had read a book by the British-
Trinidadian sprinter, McDonald
Bailey, on how to run fast - and this
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inspired him to train hard until he
rose rapidly from coming third in
races to winning on most
occasions.
He went on to be one of one of
Britain's greatest sprinters at 100
and 200 metres and at one time
held the world record for 200
metres. He became a key part of
British teams, travelling the world
to major competitions, and this
culminated in the 1960 Olympic
Games in Rome where he won the
Bronze Medal in the 100 metres
and also the Bronze in the Men's
4x100 metres relay. Later, he won
Gold in the 4x100 metres relay at
the Commonwealth Games in
Australia.
In the early days, Peter funded his
training with various jobs, including
selling encyclopedias but, after his
athletics career finished through
injury, he went on to be a leading
academic setting up Sports
Departments at universities. He
also established early drugs-testing
procedures for competitors which,
he suggested, were far more
sophisticated these days
Proceeds from Peter's evening - as
well as Susie Dent's - led to a total
of £16,234.15 raised for the
Ukraine Humanitarian Appeal since
March 2022
Andy Morgan
(01993 813016)
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Wootton Nature Kids group met up
again on 8th June, for an
exploration of insects in the
Meadows. Our first find, however
was not an insect
but a beautiful
commeon lizard
basking in the new —
‘dead hedge’ i
- a first recording
for the Meadows!
As the weather was cold and windy
(not so good for insect spotting),
we started by working to add more
wood to the
d dead hedge,
weaving in
twigs and
™ branches
® and leaving
i small spaces
d for insects
* and other
== creatures to
=2 hide away.
We also
made ‘tin can bug hotels’ using the
offcuts, so we could take a bug
habitat home too.
As the weather warmed, we set off
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to find some of the fabulous insects
that make their home on the
meadow.
We spotted
many
bumblebees,
a few
butterflies
and lots of
thick-legged
beetles, their
metallic
green
showing up well on the buttercups.
To great excitement, we also
spotted our ‘not an insect’

" target — a beautiful bee
orchid!

¥ . It was a real joy to be outside
& with a group of young people
taking such an active interest
in their local wildlife — as Joe said,
“This is paradise!”

Our next meeting is on 13th July,
10:00 —11:30-—

please contact:
naturekidswct@gmail.com

for more information




Well, summer is here at last — at
least the wildflowers think so!
Again, the orchids are in bloom and
the grass has grown profusely.
The recently laid hedge is thriving,
and wildlife is making use of the
“dead hedge” created from the
brash generated by the laying.
Participants in the Children’s
Saturday nature club, hosted by
Sarah Brown, even found a
Common Lizard basking in its

Wootton Kids and Youth Club e

Professional sports and dance sessions

Free to all = Bring a friend along too!
3rd and 4th Fridays of June, July, August and September:

215t June & 28th June
19th July & 26th July

23rd August & 30th August
20th September & 27th September

Primary school age - 6pm to 7pm
Secondary school age -~ 7pm fo 8.30pm

branches. (see opposite)
Maintenance work is largely
completed for the hedgerows this
year, although we will shortly be
seeking volunteers for a work party
to clear up some of the debris
generated — watch Wootton
WhatsApp pages for news.

At the end of July, once the
wildflowers have set seed, we will
be introducing sheep again to the
fields to help control the grass. This
will mean the closure of certain
paths for one day, starting with
Dorn Warren Bank, in order to
install the sheep and electric fences
where needed. Apologies for any
inconvenience this necessary
measure may cause — notices will be
posted well in advance. ™

4
o/

Wootton Community
and Sports Trust

*+ Come along and enjoy free organised sports and dance sessions for all on the sports field = no payment or

booking required,

Email woottonCAST @gmail com with any questions.
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Parents welcome to join in for primary age children or just enjoy a drink from the bridge bar!
Outdoor sports will go ahead in all weathers so please bring waterproofs.
Free pizza slices and squash in the bridge afterwards.



Dog walkers are reminded to keep
dogs on leads in fields where
livestock are present, and to pick up
their dog’'s mess and dispose of it in
the local bin provided.

Malcolm Barnicoat

foodbgnk

OMMUNITY

FOOD BANK
Did you know that there are
collection points in Wootton Stores
and in 5t Mary's church for
donations of non-perishable food
items and toiletries for the North
Oxfordshire Community Food Bank?
The Food Bank provides emergency
parcels for individuals and families
within the Kidlington, Woodstock,
Chipping Norton and Charlbury area
who are in crisis and unable to
purchase food for themselves. The
parcels contain essential food and
toiletries and provide short-term
help until other social care agencies
step in.
Contributions can be left in the
basket below the counter in the
shop or in the box next to the font
in the church. They are checked
once a week and the contents taken
to the Kidlington distribution centre.
Please remember that any food
items should be well within their
“best before” date as otherwise the
food bank cannot accept them.
Thank you.

Diana Harwood
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Ambilance

beauty

www.ambiancebeauty-woodstock.com

07934123931

Microdermabrasion
Clinicare Targeted Facials
NYR Facial & Massage Therapies
Advanced Waxing
Eleebana Lashlifts
The Manicure Company Gel Polish
and more.....

& Bicester Wills & Probate

A Friendly Approach to Will Writing
Standard Singla Will - £225

Standard Mirror Wills - EX28

Bloodline Will - 626

Probate Assistance from -
£1 800

Lasting Powar of Attomay
Proparty & Financial affairs
E
Lasting Powar of Attomay
Health & Welfare - E326

Both Lasting Powaer of
Attornay - ESO0

 Fagletration ress of EE2 par
document

Come in forachat

3-5 Causeway, Bicester Oxon
Oad GAN

Qr Contact us here:

at No extra
charge.

@ 01868 226760 e gall@bicestarwills.co.uk

H wwrw. bicesterwills.co.uk
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WOODSTOCK CHIROPRACTIC CLINIC
Providing quality chiropractic care since 1983
p— )

We use a range of manual techniques, such as joint manipulation,
maobilisation, dry needling acupuncture and rehabilitation
exercises to help relieve many common spinal probfems.
Alongside chiropractic treatment, we also offer physiotherapy

and massage.
—
For further information or to make an appointment please call
01993 B11815, or visit our website www.woodstockchiropractic.co.uk
and ‘Like us on Facebook’ for news, offers and appointment availability.
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UTDOOR FAMILY THEATRE

IN WOOTTON
Summer is finally here and what
better than to have some brilliant
outdoor family theatre roll up to
entertain and delight us all this July.
On Saturday July 27th we will be
visited by theatre company The
Three Inch Fools, with their family
friendly production of A Comedy of
Errors. What is more, the Village
Hall committee has teamed up with
St. Mary's Church Tearooms and The
Bridge Bar for an afternoon and
evening full of tea, cake, theatre,
laughter, BBQ, and drinks suitable
for the whole family.
The Three Inch Fools present
Shakespeare's shortest - and wildest

- comedy. The clock is ticking, as the
Fools rush to untangle one almighty
mess in this farcical tale of long-lost
twins, hysterical misunderstandings,
and endless mishaps. With musical
instruments in had the Fools present
a joyous take on a Shakespearean
rib-tickler.
Bring a camping chair and be
prepared for the British Summer for
a fantastic early evening
performance.
Tickets are available from
www.threeinchfools.com or you can
leave contact details at the Village
Shop and Rhys will get back to you -
the company does everything
through eventbrite so it's a touch
less simple than usual!

Village Hall Committee

D S JONES
BUILDING, ROOFING

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE

All aspects of building, roofing and property maintenance undertaken
For all enquiries call or email
07456149990

dsjmaintenance @hotmail.com
Instagram: @dsjonesbuilding




WOOTTON VILLAGE HALL PRESENTS

A Comedy
»0f Errors

OUTDOOR THEATRE
v FROM

THREE INCH FOOLS

IN COLLABORATION WITH

“~ THE BRIDGE BAR & ST MARY’S CHURCH

Sat 27 July

MEMORIAL FIELDS,
CASTLE RD, WOOTTON 0X20 1EG

Tea Room from 3:00pm
Curtains 5:00pm
Bar & BBQ from 7:00pm

For more information

\ \ www.woottonbywoodstock.co.uk/summer
,’
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Leigh Edwards Solicitors

DIVORCE AND
FAMILY LAW

SPECIALISTS

Specialists in divorce, separation, children

matters, pre and post nuptial agreements

friendly sensible service

easy parking

for a free initial consultation call

tel: 01993 703272

www.leighedwards.com

14 Market Square,
Witney, Oxon 0OX28

Authonwd and
P baned b rhsa

Lekgh Edwands Sollcitors |5 3 trading name of Lee Chadvidk Salictos LLF

Parish of Wootton, Glympton, and Kiddington

I I ELP WITH

FINANCIAL
PROBLEMS
Thanks to the generosity of some
parishioners, we are able to offer
grants to anyone who is
expenencing financial difficulty.
Please contact the Vice Chairman
of the PCC, Peter Browne,
on 01608 658017 or by
email-brownepd49@agmail com
aiving family details and a
summary of your financial
commitments.
HELP IN TIME OF NEED
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PELLMANY

Your Local Solicitors

+ Business and Employment Law
Contracts, Legal Compliance and Disputes

« Property
Buying and selling homes, Investment
Property, Commercial and Agricultural

+ Divorce
Finances, Children and Cohabitation Disputes

+ Wills, Probate and Trusts
Tax Planning and Lasting Powers of Attorney

01865 884400

www,pellmans.co.uk

| Abbey Street, Eynsham, Oxford 0X29 4TB
Home visits and evening appointments

availahle




Eyrnsharm Choral Society Registered charity ne. 1102483

Eynsham Choral Society

welcomes new members
FREE TRIAL!

(see eynshamchoral.org)

Contact:

eynshamchoral®&gmail.com
www.eynshamchoral.org

Do you enjoy singing?

Come and join Eynsham Choral Society - a friendly and well-
established local choir that rehearses on Tuesday evenings.
You don’t need to audition. You don't need to read music.
You just need an interest in singing with others.

Rehearsals are fun and if yvou are new to choral singing, vou will be
supported by experienced singers. You can also use simple
technology to help you practice at home and develop your voice
and choral skills. The Choir's performances are exciting and reach a
high standard.

We particularly need more tenors,
but all singers are welcome. We
hope to see you at the start of our
new term in September.

ING THE score and help you find your section
CLASSICS —soprano, alto, tenor or bass. It's
Learn, breathe, sing and create. exciting to improve as a group and
With Eynsham Choral Society you perform at a formal concert.
can enjoy singing lovely music with REHEARSALS START:
others and develop your voice and TUES. 3RD SEPT. -
skills with our musical director, Tuesdays 7:30pm—9:30pm
Stuart Dunlop. Eynsham Community Primary
Eynsham Choral Society doesn’t School, Beech Road OX29 4LJ

hold auditions. We'll lend you a
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LOCAL CONTACT PEOFPLE

Rector Position vacant

Lay Minister Mrs Jenny Wagstaffe 01993 811027
churchwardens: Wootton :: g;?zl:n:';mlmmn 01993 813484
Churchwardens: Glympton Mis Connie Suriees 01953 512076
Churchwarden: Kiddington :?I-:gw[):::ltgr;"ar 07917 158274
Verger: Wootton Mrs Jane Scott 07817 6144581
PCC Secretary Mrs Ann Leggett 01993 813005
Baby & Toddler Group - contact Mrs Kirstie Lawrence 07775 500929
Bell Ringers - Tower Captain: Mr Mel Leggett 01993 813005
Glympton Village Hall - bookings: Mrs Serena Warmington 01993 811486
Glympton P.O. & Stores Mrs Serena Warmington 01993 811486
Wootton Parish Council - Chairman: | Mr John Harwood johnharwood.wpc@gmail.com

- Clerk: Ms Cathy Fleet clerkwpcd@gmail.com
Police - Sgt’s. Payne and O'Hare,
24 hour “non-urgent”
PC Rob Webb incident line 101
maob. 07980 764756
Community Support Officers PCS0 9356 Helen Duffield email: helen.duffield @

thamesvalley_police.uk

Village Hall (Booking admin):

Mrs Caroline Bateman

carba4@ btinternet.com

Wootton Community Chair: | Meghan Del Monte ftoncast@gmail.com
And Sports Trust (WCAST) sec.. | Matalie Mitchell-Boorne E .
Wootton Conservation Trust: Chair Mr Phil Parker 07771 803046

Local contact: | Mr Ed Taylor edward@mberttayioandsonoom
Wootton Flower Show — Sec. Matalie Mitchell-Boorne 07971 638136
Wootton Stores: Manager Mrs Michele Glanwille. 01993 811474

Wootton Relief in Meed Chair

Mr Simon Heighes

infowrin@gmail.com

“Cutreach” Editor
e-mail address

Mel Leggett

01993 813005
outreachwegk@gmail.com

Advertising Manager Ms Fran Gardner 07770324277
Treasurer Mr Neil Scott 07762 100331
“Nature Kids" Ms Sarah Brown naturekidswct@gmail com

should you, or someone else, be on this list?? Please let the editor know of any omissions or corrections.
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CORDON BLEU

OXFORD » CHELTENHAM ¢« BATH
THE COTSWOLDS & BEYOND

CORDON BLEU CATERING TO YOUR DOOR

07891 606873 « CONTACT@LYNDYCARY.COM « LYNDYCARY.COM

VORTEX

JETTING & DRAINAGE

A 24/7 COMMERCIAL & DOMESTIC SERVICE

 Drain, toilet & pipework unblocking
e CCTV drain inspections and locating services
 Drain repair & maintenance

07943 584 741

infoevortexjetting.co.uk

www.vortexjetting.co.uk




TELEPHONE 01869 340202 FAX 01869 340074

DOMESTIC HEATING OILS—FARM FUELS
BOILER MAINTENANCE—TANK REPLACEMENT

DANSAM HOUSE, 29 WORTON ROAD, MIDDLE BARTON
CHIPPING NORTON, OXON 0X7 7EE

EMALIL: sales(@ackermanandniece.co.uk

' We clean your oven...so you don't have to

Call today to have your oven, hob, extractor or Aga professionally cleaned.

Andrew Zemitis

Tel. 01865 965085, Mob. 07799 662220
E mail andrewzemitis@ovenwizards.com - www.ovenwizards.com




